



WHERE QUILTS ARE LAUNCHED

NEWSLETTER

P.O. Box 2996 - Titusville, FL 32781-2996

JUNE 2018 SCHEDULE

- 5 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 5 Tuesday PM Group 6p (B)
- 6 Wednesday Class 9a (G)
- 6 Wednesday Sit-N-Sew 9a (B)
- 8 Rockets Meeting (Cocoa)
- 9 Quilt Place Saturday Sampler (Rockledge)
- 12 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 12 Tuesday PM Group 6p (B)
- 13 Board Meeting 9:30a (B)
- 13 Wednesday Sit-N-Sew 9a (B)
- 14 FLAG DAY
- 17 FATHER'S DAY
- 19 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 19 Tuesday PM Group 6p (G)
- 20 Business Meeting 9:30a (G)
- 21 FIRST DAY OF SUMMER
- 26 Tuesday AM Group 9a (G)
- 26 Tuesday PM Group 6p (B)
- 27 Wednesday Sit-N-Sew 9a (G)

SYMBOLS: (B) First Baptist Church

(G) St. Gabriel's Church



2018 OFFICERS					
President	Laura Grimsley	321-501-0679			
	mmemorys8@gmail.com				
1 st VP	Sharon Hollenback	321-631-0102			
Treasurer	Connie Duff	321-360-9720			
	connieduff88@gmail.com				
Secretary	Helen (Cindy) Gooden	321-604-5553			
cgoodenskc8@gmail.com					



14th of June

17" of June

Greetings Quilters - One of our previous members, Elizabeth Walker passed away. She was 90 years old. From her unfinished projects that were donated to the Guild, she did a lot of quilting by hand. She made beautiful jackets. Doris remembered her when she saw one of her jackets. The family has donated her unfinished projects, fabric and other quilting items. We always appreciate donations.

On June 20" the general business meeting will be at St. Gabriel's, and also "Sit N Sew" on the 27". There will be some construction going on that week at the First Baptist Church.

All this rainy weather is a good time to stay inside and QUILT.....L A U R A



JUNE - BIRTHDAYS

2	Shirley Young	11	lanet Romei
_			

4 Nancie Prevatt 19 Cora Postlethwait

6 Rita Lundy 20 Grace King

28 Jessica Gaudi

JULY - BIRTHDAYS

6	Gay Van Vost	26	Kathey Swank
U	uay vali vusi	40	natiley Swalin

22 Caroline McQuade 27 Joyce Tesdall

Space Coast Quilters Guild, Inc. - General Meeting - May 16, 2018

The general meeting was called to order by President Laura Grimsley at 9:30 a.m. Meeting was recorded. Pledge of Allegiance was recited by members. Motion to approve minutes from April meeting was made by Sharon Hollenback and seconded by Sherrianne Larson. Motion was approved.

Treasurer: Connie Duff provided information for the month of April. Connie advised members to see her for further information.

Membership: Judy Wetherbee filled in for this meeting and announced there were 27 members, no guests, and \$72 collected for the church food pantry. President Grimsley asked each member to bring 1 guest for the June meeting.

President Grimsley: Searched the information on the internet for Guild Committees and Chairpersons and shared with members. Committees are: Special Programs, Beginning Quilt Classes, Block of the Month, By-Laws, Comfort Quilts, Christmas Luncheon, Donation Quilts, Patriotic Quilts, Baskets/Door Prizes, Historian, Hospice Liaison, Highway Patrol, Kids Summer Camp, Parliamentarian, Photographer, Refreshments, Fat Quarters, Sunshine, Membership, Newsletter, New Member Mentor, Show and Tell, Web Page, Pat Reid Baby Quilt, and Ugly Quilt contests. Some members are holding more than one position.

Donation Quilts: Doris Andera reported on progress of completions for charitable organizations. B.E.T.A.: 3 of 19"x23"; Women's Center: 10 of twin and 4 youth; Highway Patrol: 46 of 50; Hospice: 8 regular and 1 patriotic quilt, Organizations must submit request for donations in writing. Wednesday morning ladies are already working on Christmas stockings and pillow case donations for Aging Matters; Guild has 2 members-only opportunity quilt drawings. Guild may invite a representative from Cracker Christmas to the October meeting for presentation of Christmas quilt made by Judy Wetherbee and quilted by Linda Smith.

Sunshine: Nancy Smith staying in Jacksonville during the week for treatments but members may text her. Pete Romer is recovering and doing very well. A former member, Lucille Gibbons, sustained compression fracture of her back. Dawn Edens is now home, recovering (and sewing). Eileen Guntner had doctor appointment. Ilene Kidd's husband had recent procedure. Nita Eggers' husband had a recent procedure.

President Grimsley received a letter from Aging Matters thanking Guild for the quilt and 2 table runners donated for their annual Passport fundraiser. Janet Romer informed members that Aging Matters built a ramp for her husband at their home at no charge but a donation. Janet donated 3 of her quilts. Aging Matters provides services to 4,200 local senior citizens.

Basket Drawing: Baskets were won by Gay Van Vorst and Rita Lundy.

Fat Quarters: Were won by Janet Romer, Carol Hall, and Cindy Gooden. Color for June is purple.

Birthdays: President Grimsley announced May birthdays, Sherrianne Larson, Carol Ness, Judy Wetherbee, Ilene Kidd. Members sang the Birthday song.

The Tuesday morning group will be sewing pillowcases on May 22 at St. Gabriel's Church.

Reminders: June Executive Board meeting will be held on June 13 at First Baptist Church; however, June General Business meeting will be held on June 20 at St. Gabriel's Church. There is no meeting in July.

Jim Hernandez from the Cocoa Flea Market, who repairs and services sewing machines, will be contacted by Joyce Tesdall as possible presenter for August or September meeting.

Pat Reid Baby Quilt Contest: Denny Bell announced that the completed quilts are due September 1. Sizes given are: 19"x23", 36"x36", or 36"x40"

Block of the month (BOM): Janet Romer announced that all material was donated by Nancy Smith.

Special thank you: To Cora Postlethwait who quilted and did binding on all table runners for Christmas.

President Grimsley thanked Andi Claudius for organizing today's refreshments provided by Doris Andera, Nita Eggers, and Karen Sue Lynch.

Donation Table: If you have sewing/quilting related items you no longer need, please help them find a new home.

Vitas Health Care: Anyone interested in sewing a Hug or Love A Bear may contact President Grimsley who has the pattern.

Classes: Karen Sue Lynch's Needle Turn class still has 2 openings. Class is scheduled the first Sit and Sew June 13 at First Baptist Church. If interested, please contact her.

Show and Tell presenters were Janet Romer, Karen Sue Lynch, Doris Andera, and Mona Margetts. Immediately following was a brief presentation by Joyce Tesdall on Focus Fabrics.

Meeting was adjourned at 10:25 a.m. Minutes submitted by Helen (Cindy) Gooden



Block of the Month: JUNE handed out at the May Business Meeting.

Fat Quarter: JUNE is PURPLE.

REFRESHMENTS for the JUNE Business meeting will be provided by Jan Brock, Carol Hall, and Judy Wetherbee.



Laura Grimsley Long Arm Quilting 321-501-0679

Candi Madison Long Arm Quilting 321-265-1999

Rose Palek Binding 321-267-7513

Janet Romer Labeling 321-269-4009

REMINDER!!!

Also, a reminder that for you to access the private part of our website where the roster will be available, you need to contact Jessica Gaudi, our Webmaster, as we do not hand this information out to the public. Jessica's e-mail is:

jessicasanimals@aol.com

COMING EVENTS for: JUNE

- 6 "CATS & DOGS" WORKSHOP Applique Karen Sue Lynch @ St. Gabriel's 9:00 a.m.
- 8 ROCKETS GUILD MEETING Cocoa Library 9:45 am
- 9 SATURDAY SAMPLER The Quilt Place Rockledge
- 13 SCQG BOARD MEETING First Baptist 9:30 am
- 20 SCQG BUSINESS MEETING St. Gabriel's 9:30 a.m.

JULY - NO MEETINGS

BRING YOUR UGLY BLOCK TO THE JUNE 20™ BUSINESS MEETING. WE WILL BE JUDGING FOR THE \$25. PRIZE WINNER.



DONATIONS - DONATIONS

Bring your sewing, quilting, related items you no longer need/want for the Donation Table each monthly meeting for members of the guild who may have a need/want. Sharing is a wonderful thing. A \$\$\$\$ Donation is always appreciated.....

TO ALL THOSE FATHERS, GRANDFATHERS, GREAT-GRANDFATHERS, SOON-TO-BE FATHERS:

HAPPY FATHERS DAY !!!





